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Carrier Notification 
SN91086061 
 
Date:  February 2, 2007 
 
To:  Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Billing and Interconnection/Contractual) – REVISED - Retroactive Billing of 

Transitional Rates for Unbundled Network Element-Platform Service as Authorized in 
the Triennial Review Remand Order (previously posted on April 13, 2006) 

 
As you are aware, BellSouth began retroactively billing the transitional rates for Unbundled 
Network Element-Platform (UNE-P) service as authorized in the Triennial Review Remand 
Order (TRRO) for the following three scenarios: 
 

1.  CLECs that have signed a TRRO Compliant Amendment or Interconnection Agreement 
 

a.  In-service lines will be billed the $1.00 transitional rate through the billing system retroactive  
     to March 11, 2005. This charge will appear on the Other Charges and Credits (OC&C)   
     portion of the bill. 
 
b.  Lines that were disconnected during the transition period, i.e., from March 11, 2005, 
     through March 10, 2006, will be billed the $1.00 transitional rate only for the time that 
     they were in-service during the transition period. 

 
2.  CLECs that have executed Change of Law Amendments in those states that have issued 

           Change of Law Orders 
 

a.  The $1.00 transitional rate for both in-service lines and lines that were disconnected during 
     the transition period will be calculated and manually back-billed to March 11, 2005, in 
     accordance with the Change of Law Amendments. 
 
On February 20, 2007, supporting documentation and CLEC specific detailed data for this 
scenario will be available via the BellSouth Performance Measurement Analysis Platform 
(PMAP) Web site at:   

 
https://pmap.bellsouth.com/auth/default.aspx?action=loginb  
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3.  CLECs that have signed an “Interim Rules” amendment that automatically incorporates state 
generic Change of Law Orders 
 
a.  The $1.00 transitional rate for both in-service lines and lines that were disconnected 

during the transition period will be calculated and manually back billed to March 11, 2005, in 
accordance with each state’s Change of Law Order. 

 
If you have any questions concerning this issue, please contact your BellSouth contract negotiator. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JIM TAMPLIN FOR KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore – Director 
BellSouth Business Markets 
 
 


